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	Proceedings of the Finance Committee Meeting held on
Tuesday 25th June 2024 at 6:45pm
	


Present:	
		
		Cllr. P Hastings 
		Cllr. N Parkinson 
Cllr. M Bell 
Cllr. P Bunting

Jessica Dibble – Parish Clerk
	 


Min 250609 Welcome by Chair

Cllr. N Parkinson welcomed everyone to the meeting at 18:47

Min 250610 Appointment of Chairman and Vice Chairman 2024 / 2025

The current Chairman welcomed nominations for the Finance Committee Chairman 24/25.

Cllr. P Hastings nominated Cllr. N Parkinson as Chair. 

Proposer: 	Cllr. P Hastings 
Seconder: 	Cllr. P Bunting  

This proposal was then unanimously agreed by all committee members. 

The Chairman Cllr. N Parkinson then welcomed nominations for a deputy in the instance of any absence of the Chairman at future meetings. 
 
Cllr. N Parkinson nominated Cllr. P Bunting

Proposer: 	Cllr. N Parkinson  
Seconder:	Cllr. P Hastings

The proposal was then unanimously agreed by all committee members. 

Min 250611 Apologies 

None received. 

Min 250612 Declarations of interests

None received.	

Min 250613 Approval of Minutes

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 14th May 2024 were approved as a correct and accurate record.

Proposer: 	Cllr. N Parkinson  
Seconder: 	Cllr. M Bell


Min 250614 Accounts 

Committee noted the executive decision to transfer funds from the Santander account to the Unity Trust account. It was agreed that the residual amount in Santander would be left to cover existing bills due to be paid. 

Committee noted that the Precept has been received, and this will remain in the Unity Trust Account. 

Cllr. P Hastings confirmed that the VAT issue had been resolved and that the only outstanding payment due to HMRC was for £1.52 (Interest charge). 

It was noted that the accountant is currently reviewing the Nest Pensions payments to ensure all payments relating to the previous clerk are up to date and future payments for the new clerk are in place. 

The committee then reviewed the following reports: Profit and Loss and Bank Reconciliations, and noted the current balance of each account (Santander, Unity, and CCLA). 


Santander: 		£497.75
Unity: 			£224,729.04
CCLA: 			£800,000.00

Total Assets: 		£1025,226.75


Cllr. N Parkinson requested that the CIL and Precept monies are split and for the Clerk to look in to the high interest accounts with Unity. 

Proposer: 	Cllr. N Parkinson  
Seconder:	Cllr. P Hastings

The committee reviewed the budget for the Lengthsman, which amounts to approximately £12,000 for the current financial year (2024/25). It was noted that the Lengthsman has recently requested a review of his hours, and his hourly rate of pay. 

The Lengthsman is currently employed on a subcontractor basis and is contracted to complete 14 hours per week at £17.50 per hour for the council. The Lengthsman has indicated that he would like a small increase to bring his subcontractor rate in line with other Lengthsmen in the surrounding areas and has requested an additional 10 hours per week to complete the agreed works within the Parish. 

Councillor P. Hastings advised that the standard rate for a Lengthsman, whether employed or self-employed, is usually between £15 and £20 per hour.

After reviewing the Lengthsman’s proposal, the committee took into consideration that he is self-employed and has his own liabilities to meet, which ultimately affects his take-home pay. The committee agreed that a small increase in hours would be beneficial to both parties, as this would be reflective of his services within the Parish. 

Proposal to be made to full council: Raise the contractor’s hourly rate to £18 per hour for a maximum of 78 hours per month. 

It was further agreed, that the Lengthsman’s costs would form part of the up-and-coming budget review, which will be undertaken in November 2024 as part of the budget setting process for 2025/26.

Proposal agreed unanimously by committee members. 

Min 250615 AGAR  

Committee noted the deadline date for the submission of the Annual Governance Accountability Return as 01st July 2024. 

Cllr. P Hastings advised, that following full council meeting this evening the AGAR form and supporting information will be complete and ready for submission by the Clerk. 

Min 250616 Financial Regulations 

Committee agreed to ratify the Financial Regulations Document (NALC Model). 


Min 250617 Community Grant Request

Committee reviewed the grant request in the sum of £15,000 from Sir Tom Finney Football Club. 

Cllr. P Hastings advised that the club had sought match funding and had been successful. It was noted that the proposed monies from Broughton Parish Council would be used for the internal works and furnishings such as the sinks, toilets etc. 

The committee recommended to approve the grant request submitted by the football cub in full. 

Proposer: 	Cllr. M Bell  
Seconder:	Cllr. P Hastings

Min 250618 Padel Court Grant 

Cllr. N Parkinson confirmed that the grant award offered for the Padel Court had been accepted by the charity and funds will be requested once the planning request has been approved. 

Min 250619 Public Rights of Way Payments

Committee noted the successful application for the Local Delivery Scheme in the sum of £500.00 and the Biodiversity Scheme in the sum of £300.00. 

Min 250620 Unity Bank

It was noted that all Councillors other than Cllr Brown had agreed to be signatories on the Unity Trust bank account. 

The Clerk was instructed to chase the outstanding applications for Cllr. Bell and Cllr. Parkinson. 

It was agreed that the payments from the proposed schedule will be paid from the Unity Trust bank account as of Friday 28th June 2024. 

Min 250621 Finance Committee WhatsApp

Committee agreed unanimously that a WhatsApp group could be formed solely for the purpose of authorising outstanding transactions submitted by the Clerk. 

The platform will be utilised as an instant messaging service for Councillors to approve payments at their earliest convenience. 

Min 250622 Date of Next Meeting
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Chairman, Cllr. N Parkinson gave his apologies ahead of the meeting and requested that the deputy Cllr. P Bunting, chair the meeting in his absence. 

Chairman Cllr. N Parkinson Closed the meeting at 19:18
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